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Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby approves 

Report Number CS2020-11-46 prepared by Mike Fair, Director of Community 

Services 

Background: 

Report to follow: 

Discussion: 

Tree Planting projects 

The Lucknow Kinettes have donated and planted a tree at the Kinsmen Park in 

Lucknow in celebration of Hal Rogers founding the Kinsmen in 1920 and in 

celebration of the 100th anniversary achievement the Lucknow Kinettes. Tracey 

Simpson coordinated the planting of the red maple which is significant with the 

colours of Kin!  

The Point Clark Beach Association with sponsorship from EPCOR have planted one 

Sunset Maple and one Red Oak at both Blue Park, and Lighthouse Park. The Point 

Clark Beach Association member John Harper was thankfully able to provide some 

water to the trees this fall. Staff appreciate these tree planting partnerships with the 

Point Clark Beach Association.  

Other tree plantings this fall include seven large red maples, five for Deer Run Nature 

Trail, and two for Boiler Beach Road on the lakeside to fill in large gaps. 

 



 

Point Clark Community Centre 

Rick Thompson Eaves Troughing has completed the supply and installation of the 

Point Clark Community Centre Soffit, Fascia, and eavestrough. The project was on 

budget. 

Municipal Office 

The new railing installation is now complete for the Municipal office. Smyth welding 

completed the installation in October.  

Medical Centre Dr Shyu Agreement 

Dr Shyu’s rental agreement has not been renewed this year since the Covid outbreak. 

Staff will stay in touch with Dr Shyu and renew the agreement once it has been 

mutually agreed safe to do so. 

Point Clark Harbour Wall Project 

Rick Elliott Construction is installing the temporary revetment to prevent further 

erosion this fall during the November gales. Staff is currently awaiting the report 

from BM Ross. The BM Ross report will include the proper survey and elevations of 

the wall and revetment requirements, in addition to the assessing the interior steel 

harbour wall, flow pipe, and type of harbour wall surface options. Once received staff 

will include the report in the application to Ministry of Fisheries and Oceans, Ministry 

of Natural Resources and Forestry, and Saugeen Valley Conservation Authority for 

proper permits, and keep Council updated. 

 Financial Impacts: 

None at this time. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are a prosperous community that continues to grow in a sustainable manner 

By investing in infrastructure 

 

We are an environmentally conscious community that are good stewards of our 

natural environment. 

By protecting our natural assets 

By using our resources wisely 

By being aware and taking responsibility 

 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

Mike Fair, Director of Community Services 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


